
 
Our Mission Statement Hingham Women’s Club is an organization of women that serves the Hingham 
and South Shore communities, providing charitable giving, direct community service, and social 
opportunities for its members. 

 

Our Vision is to have a local community well served, through partnerships, for those in need. 
 

 
Hingham Women’s Club Board Meeting Minutes 

January 29, 2025 
7:30pm - 9:00pm 

Darleen Lannon’s House 
 

Board Updates 
 

These are the minutes for the January 29, 2025 executive board meeting. 
 
Attendees  

●​ Board: (8) - Christine, Jenee, Jenn, Wendy, Meredith, Chris, Nancy, Darleen 
 
Meeting started at 7:30pm. 
 
A copy of the agenda was provided to all attendees. 
 

●​ Christine made a motion to approve minutes from the December Board meeting.  Jenn Sherman seconded the 
motion and the motion was approved unanimously. 

●​ Jennifer Sherman and Wendy Hartman will chair the Fourth of July parade this year. They are looking into a 
flatbed truck to be donated for HWC use. Christine Andrews offered to use a flatbed Uhaul trailer if they 
cannot locate a flatbed truck. 2025 Fourth of July theme to be Santa Celebrates Charity. 

●​ Jenee Melgoza handed out a worksheet listing  all of the volunteer positions needed to be filled to run a 
successful FoT and discussed ways where every member can volunteer. 

●​ Jenee Melgoza shared canceling the Spring Fundraiser due to lack of volunteers and timing. Jennifer Sherman 
and Darleen Lannon suggested a spring social to take place in early/mid March. Wendy Hartman suggested a 
fun activity such as a group Psychic that was used at another event and was well received. 

●​ Jenee Melgoza talked about the missing donations needed for the Senior Center Valentine’s Day Tea. Jennifer 
Sherman asked for Venmo to be added to the event info - Jenee will add. 

●​ Jennifer Sherman discussed the final FOT numbers.  Jenn will disburse checks to each charity. 
●​ Jenee Melgoza shared not knowing at this time if she will run for the Board Advisor position for the upcoming 

year, but will have a confirmed decision at the next board meeting. Chris Campbell shared her concerns with 
posting for the President role for the upcoming year due to the lack of volunteer support and fit for the 
amount of time required for the position. 2025-2026 Executive Board open roles to be discussed at next board 
meeting. 

●​ Next Service Projects: Feb: Senior Center: Love Letters for Literacy & Mar: St. John’s Church - Free. 
 

 
Meeting ended at 9:15pm. By: Jenee Melgoza, President of Hingham Women’s Club 
 

2024-2025 Hingham Women’s Club  Board  Meeting Minutes Page 1 of 1 


